
 

 

GREENWICH PUMPING STATION 

CHANGES TO TRAFFIC ON NORMAN ROAD  

To support construction works at the Tideway Greenwich Pumping Station site and Norman House 
development site, later this month part of Norman Road will be closed for public vehicle use.  

The closure will be for both the north and southbound lanes between Greenwich High Road and 
north of Lovibond Lane. Access will remain available from Creek Road. 

The existing vehicle holding area (VHA) used for Tideway shaft works will be now be used for the 
Norman House development.  

The Tideway VHA will relocate within the northbound lane of Norman Road, to between two of our 
site gates (below both railway bridges).  

This is to support the increase in vehicle movements to the Tideway site in preparation for and 
during tunnelling works and to support the Norman House development. The VHAs will allow us to 
manage deliveries to site more efficiently.  

During our working hours (from 07:30 to 18:00) access will remain available to Bellville House 
from Creek Road. Exiting vehicles will be escorted by Tideway traffic marshals (heading north 
towards Creek Road), this is because part of the northbound lane will be in use for the VHA.  

Outside of working hours, the Tideway VHA will be closed, allowing traffic on both the south and 
northbound lanes towards Creek Road.  

Lovibond Lane will be two-way for traffic, allowing vehicles to enter and leave using Waller Way 
(via Greenwich High Road), but with no access to / from Norman Road.  

We will have additional traffic marshals on Lovibond Lane during the opening and closing hours of 
the Bright Horizons nursery and booked rubbish collections will be escorted via Norman Road.   

These traffic changes will be in place from Monday 23 September, for around 18 months.  

Construction vehicles are pre-booked and scheduled throughout the day, checked for safety 
compliance upon arrival and will enter site as soon as reasonably practical. With the exception of 
concrete wagons, all vehicles will switch off their engines inside the VHAs. 

We apologise for any inconvenience during this time. We will do our best to manage access during 
this period.  

The traffic management changes (signage, cones, fencing and barriers) will happen on Sunday 22 
September at night when traffic flows are lowest.   

Please see map overleaf. 
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VHA WORKING HOURS  

• Monday to Friday: 07:30 – 18:00, Saturday 
07:30 - 13:00 

WHAT TO EXPECT  

• No public access for vehicles from Norman 
Road to and from Greenwich High Road  

• Two vehicle holding areas installed on 
Norman Road for Tideway and Norman 
House development  

• Lovibond Lane made two-way for traffic 
 

WHAT WE WILL DO  

• Maintain access for residents and 
businesses during site working hours 

• Remove traffic management cones after 
18:00 to allow normal access on Norman 
Road up to the junction of Lovibond 
Lane 


